October 28, 2010

UPDATE
Strawberry Fire Protection District

Board of Directors meeting

October 26, 2010

The following Board members were present:  H. Lee Dempsey, Elizabeth Bandley and Meredith Dean.  Also in attendance were Chief Tom Brick and Secretary Shelly Kendall.


Old Business:

1. Follow up on establishing a committee to work on forms and procedures for volunteers and equipment as established at the June Board meeting.  Dee Martin and Carolyn Weaver were selected to start work on this committee.

2. Follow up on status on purchase card for the Secretary that was approved at the August Board meeting.  No action had been taken and a letter will be sent to Deborah Russell, County Auditor-Controller to issue the card with a limit of $200.00.  Use of this card will save the District the fee for the County to issue checks.


New Business:

1. Carolyn Weaver did some research to determine the existence of a lease with Tri Dam for the Fire Station.  She found that no lease is in existence and obtained a draft of a lease form that was developed by Jason Reed, Retired Tri-Dam CFO.  The Board passed a motion to sign the lease to cover the next 20 years at a cost of $1.00/per year.  The lease will be hand carried to Mr. Pope at the Strawberry office of Tri Dam.  This lease will have to be reviewed by legal counsel for Tri Dam and then go to their board for approval.
2. The need for a MOU with the County to establish the ground rules for the Pinecrest station to cover fire suppression activities in the District during the rebuilding period was discussed and the Board voted to establish a committee.  Committee members are:  H. Lee Dempsey, Bill Cashman, Carolyn Weaver and Chief Tom Brick.  They will contact Tuolumne County Fire ASAP for a meeting..

3.  Update of volunteers:  Chief Brick has talked with the volunteers and encouraged them to fill out the paperwork the Board established at the last meeting to “grandfather” in those who have been serving as volunteers in the past and indicate if they are willing to enroll in the Joint Basic Training Program or Challenge the course.  Chief Brick indicated that none seems to be willing to continue at this time, but that he will contact them all again.  The deadline for the “grandfather” program will be the November board meeting.  If at that time they decide not to continue, those who have served in the past will be sent a letter thanking them for their service and asking that all equipment issued to them be returned.


     Two new volunteers, Calin and Nicole Smith, have come forward and 


     are willing to begin the process to become trained firefighters. 

The Board is moving forward to re-establish a viable fire department that can work along side other departments in the county.  The process is slow, but they believe the result will be one that the property owners and residents will approve.  In the interim, we are relying on the Pinecrest volunteers to cover our fire suppression needs. 

